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                               2007-2008 Regular Sessions 
  

             SENATE - 
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                                    January 29, 2007 
                                       ___________ 
  
        IN SENATE -- Introduced by Sen. MALTESE -- read twice and 
ordered print- 
          ed, and when printed to be committed to the Committee on 
Civil Service 
          and Pensions 
  
        IN  ASSEMBLY  -- Introduced by M. of A. ABBATE -- read once and 
referred 
          to the Committee on Governmental Employees 
  
        AN ACT to amend the civil service law, in relation to credits 
allowed to 
          children and siblings of uniformed sanitation workers  killed  
in  the 
          line of duty 
  
          The  People of the State of New York, represented in Senate 
and Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
  
     1    Section 1. The section heading and subdivision 1 of  section  
85-a  of 
     2  the  civil service law, as added by chapter 495 of the laws of 
2002, are 
     3  amended to read as follows: 
     4    Additional credits allowed  children  of  firefighters  
[and],  police 
     5  officers and members of the uniformed force of the department 
of sanita- 
     6  tion killed in the line of duty. 1. Additional credit 
authorized.  Addi- 



     7  tional  credits  shall be allowed children of firefighters 
[and], police 
     8  officers and members of the uniformed force of the department 
of sanita- 
     9  tion killed in the line of duty, as "child" in this section  in  
compet- 
    10  itive  examinations  for original appointment. (a) On all 
eligible lists 
    11  resulting from competitive examinations, the names of  eligible  
persons 
    12  shall  be  entered in the order of their respective final 
earned ratings 
    13  on examinations, with the name of the eligible person with  the  
highest 
    14  final  earned  ratings at the head of such list, provided, 
however, that 
    15  for the purpose of determining final earned ratings, children  
of  fire- 
    16  fighters  [and],  police  officers and members of the uniformed 
force of 
    17  the department of sanitation killed in the line of duty shall  
be  enti- 
    18  tled  to  receive  an additional ten points in a competitive 
examination 
    19  for original appointment in the same municipality in which  his  
or  her 
    20  parent has served. 
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     1    (b)  Such  additional credit shall be added to the final 
earned rating 
     2  of such child, as the case may be, after he or she has 
qualified in  the 
     3  competitive  examination and shall be granted only at the time 
of estab- 
     4  lishment of the resulting eligible list. 
     5    §  2.  The  section  heading  and subdivision 2 of section 
85-b of the 
     6  civil service law, as added by chapter 500 of  the  laws  of  
2003,  are 
     7  amended to read as follows: 
     8    Additional  credits  allowed  siblings  of  firefighters 
[and], police 
     9  officers and members of the uniformed force of the department 
of sanita- 
    10  tion killed in the line of duty. 
    11    2. Additional credit authorized. Additional credits shall  be  
allowed 
    12  siblings  of  firefighters  [and],  police  officers  and 
members of the 



    13  uniformed force of the department of sanitation killed in  the  
line  of 
    14  duty  in  competitive  examinations for original appointment. 
(a) On all 
    15  eligible lists resulting from competitive  examinations,  the  
names  of 
    16  eligible persons shall be entered in the order of their 
respective final 
    17  earned  ratings  on  examinations,  with the name of the 
eligible person 
    18  with the highest  final  earned  ratings  at  the  head  of  
such  list, 
    19  provided,  however,  that  for  the  purpose of determining 
final earned 
    20  ratings, siblings of firefighters [and], police officers and 
members  of 
    21  the  uniformed  force of the department of sanitation killed in 
the line 
    22  of duty shall be entitled to receive  an  additional  ten  
points  in  a 
    23  competitive  examination  for  original  appointment in the 
same munici- 
    24  pality in which his or her sibling has served. 
    25    (b) Such additional credit shall be added to the final  
earned  rating 
    26  of  such  sibling,  as the case may be, after he or she has 
qualified in 
    27  the competitive examination and shall be granted only  at  the  
time  of 
    28  establishment of the resulting eligible list. 
    29    § 3. This act shall take effect immediately. 

 
 


